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Stoltzfus Renamed President
of Farm and Home Foundation

Melvin R. Stoltzfus, Ronks
RD2, was unanimously re-
elected president of the Farm
and Home Foundation Board of
Directors Tuesday night at a
reorgamzational meeting at the
Farm and Home Center.

Also unanimously re-elected
were Donald S. Eby, Gordonville
RDI vice president, and George
M Lewis, Landisville, treasurer.
Mrs. Evelyn Hess, Strasburg,
was elected secretary, suc-
ceeding Mrs Audrey Myer, who
retired from the board of
directors

Three new directors were
announced at the meeting
Robert H. Kauffman,
Elizabethtown RDI, Dr. Robert
F Eshleman, Mount Joy, and
Mrs Robert Gregory, Lititz
RDI

They will be replacing the
following retiring board mem-
bers: Mrs. Myer, Phares S.
Risser, Elizabethtown, and Leroy
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R. Pfautz, Stevens RDI. The
group voted to send letters of
thanks to all retiring members
of the board.

In further business, the board
voted unanimously to ask Risser
to serve on the advisory board.

Plans for potential tenants for
the basement room in the Center
were discussed. The Board is
looking into the cost of making
the basement usable.

Lewis announced that no
changes have been made in the
Foundation’s tax exemption
status, since it was notified
recently that it was no longer tax
exempt. Lewis said he has made
inquiries as to why the exemption
was withdraw, and is still waiting
for replies.

Upon request of the chairman,
Emmett Robertson, the
education committee was

discharged since is had com-
pleted its assigned projects

Stoltzfus announced that board
meetings will be held the second
Tuesday of each month, the next
one to be March 14 at 7:30 p.m.
The board voted to meet at 7:30
p.m. while standard time is in
effect, and at 8 p.m. when
daylightsavings time is in effect.

Greg Landis
(Continued from Page 1)

the time this paper arrives at his
home and should move up to the
varisity team next year.

Greg’s mother said she didn’t
even know he could write until an
article of his on hunting appeared
in the school paper. “Sometimes
we have to push Greg a bit,” she
laughed.

Greg became interested in
FFA through his older brother
Bill. He became a member of the
freshman club at Penn Manor
and was selected as its reporter.
Last year he was assistant
secretary of the Manor FFA
Chapter and this year he is
treasurer.

He was selected as president of
the Lancaster County FFA on
January 24 by a group of FFA
retired officers and advisors.

Greg has raised 7 animals for
FFA projects in addition to a 12
acre com plot. He hopes to raise
some alfalfa and wheat this year.

Greg feels that ms association
with FFA has been a great one.
“I have learned many things
from my involvement with FFA”
says Greg. “I have learned to
weld, how to show animals and
how to breed them, the right and
wrong types of gram to feed
them, and more. We learn the art
of public speaking and now we
are learning parliamentary
procedure. That I’ll need for my
term as FFA president,” he
noted.

Greg does hope that FFA will
continue to become more public
relations conscious. “They have
a great story to tell. I just wish
everyone could hear it,” he
emphasized.

With Greg Landis as president
ofLancaster County FFAyou can
be sure that more people will
hear about the FFA. And he
couldn’t have picked a better
week to start telling people about
FFA than this week, National
FFA week.

Use a Stepladder
Keep a sturdy, attractive

stepladder or stepstool on hand to
safely reach high places. And
store things you’ll use least often
at the highest or lowest point,
suggest Extension home
management specialists at The
Pennsylvania State University.


